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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

School Infrastructure NSW regularly inspects and maintains school infrastructure as part of a 
comprehensive and ongoing program to keep school assets in optimal condition and ensure the 
safety and wellbeing of our school community across more than 2,200 NSW schools.  

The school holidays are the ideal time for some maintenance projects as it means work can take 
place without disrupting learning.  

Planned maintenance over the holidays may involve noisy works and traffic disruptions. This is to 
notify you of this work.  

External wall repair from 11 April 2023 

Preparation works to repair the external wall on Albermarle Avenue will start from Tuesday 11 April 
2023. Extensive rigging works to install material to support the wall will start from Monday 17 April 
2023. These works may involve loud construction noise and have been coordinated to occur during 
school holidays to minimise the impact on student learning. 

There may be some traffic disruptions due to heavy vehicle movements and we are working with 
Woollahra Municipal Council to minimise the impact on nearby residents. Traffic controllers will be 
used where required to ensure the safety of students, staff and the local community. Please follow 
the directions of any temporary signage and traffic controllers when in place.  

Work to repair the external wall is expected to take 6 to 8 weeks, weather and site conditions 
permitting. The area has already been cordoned off and safety measures are in place. The area will 
remain out of bounds to students and staff until the remediation of the wall and associated 
maintenance works are finished. 

Working hours 

Work will take place 7:00 am to 5:00 pm Monday to Friday. No work will take place on weekends or 
public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. If you 
have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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